

CALL FOR CHAIRPERSON FOR THE EBVS SELECTIONSCOMMITTEE

Dear EBVS College representatives,

The EBVS Selection Committee is now responsible for:

- sending out nominations for the Executive Committee elections
- preparing calls and evaluating candidates for the EBVS award
- putting out calls and evaluating nominations for the position of National Representative;
- evaluating proposals for hosting the April EBVS General Assembly
- monitoring of the EBVS Committees' membership and putting out calls for new members.

The Selection Committee, currently comprising three members including the Chair who is stepping down, is seeking a replacement to help distribute the workload efficiently.

The Committee usually interacts via email and virtual meetings. The number of meetings will depend upon the tasks to be done. No more than one/month. The term of office lasts 4 years.

If you are currently serving on another EBVS Committee or are unable to commit to this role at this time, we kindly ask that you encourage your fellow Board and College Committee members to consider this opportunity. Interested colleagues should send a CV, a motivational letter and, if possible, a letter of endorsement from their College, to: Agnieszka Florczyk DECVS, e-mail Agnieszka.florczyk@vetmeduni.ac.at

Deadline for receiving applications is: 15th November 2024. Thank you all for what you do and how you contribute to the EBVS.

Best wishes Heiko Nathues, EBVS President

President

Heiko Nathues

Secretary Gonçalo Da Graça Pereira

> Treasurer Amanda Boag

Vice-President Raphaël Guatteo

Senior Vice-President

Chief Executive Officer

Julie Rosser

Zoe Polizopoulou,

